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Date: January 27, 2025

To: Mark Dunning, City Manager

Through: Michael Park, Director of Public Works

From: Joel Arrington, Airport Manager

RE:

up

Lee's Summit Municipal Airport Staff Report December and January 2024/2025

East Side Infrastructure and Hangar 2

Construction on the east side infrastructure and Hangar 2 is progressing. As of January 22, 2025, the

steel structure is being erected. Full enclosure should occur within 30 days.

East Side Terminal Development

On October 24, 2024, the FAA announced the list of Airports to receive the next round of BIL ATР

grants for FY25. This is a competitive grant process, and Lee's Summit Airport was awarded a

$4.77M Federal grant to apply towards constructing the Terminal Building. The total cost of the
Terminal building is approximately $10м.

National Weather Service Terminal Aerodrome Forecast (TAF)

Joel Arrington, Airport Manager, will meet with staff from the Pleasant Hill National Weather Service

to discuss implementing a Terminal Aerodrome Forecast (TAF) for the airport. A TAF is a weather

statement of the expected meteorological conditions at an airport over a specified period, usually
24 hours. Implementing a TAF will help reassure pilots about the predicted weather conditions

during their planned arrival times and make the airport more appealing to corporate customers.

Airport and Fixed-Based Operator Re-Branding

The staff has completed the Summit Aero logo and is finalizing the color selection. Creative Services

is working on the new Kansas City-Lee's Summit Regional Airport Logo.
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